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Science and the fair sex
Dear Editors:

Thank you for the fine piece on How Do You Know the
Simulation Is Relevant by Richard Hamming (Simulation
November 1975, pp. 163-167). Although I am in agree-
ment with the thrust of the article, I feel compelled
to comment on the example concerning female graduate
students at Berkeley.

Given this article and others of similar orientation
in the technical literature, it’s not surprising
that females avoid undergraduate science courses.
There are apparently very few openings for them in
technical fields.

Consider the Hamming article. The men of note
include the author himself, the &dquo;man who thinks of

himself as more than a technician,&dquo; the dinner com-

panions at the scientific dinner, the University
president, the men in the space vehicle, the stock-
market point and chart men, the Bell Labs psycholo-
gist, the experimenter with the positive obligation
and his colleague the crackpot, and the proponent of
the ascientific approach. The females mentioned were
those who couldn’t get into grad school and the &dquo;girl&dquo;
put to work on the desk calculator - apparently to
integrate the author’s differential equations for a
specific set of initial conditions. One would pre-
sume she was chosen because no man (boy?) would
demean himself by tackling such a tedious job.

I submit that Mr. Hamming’s suggestion that the
apparent &dquo;discrimination against women&dquo; was only an
&dquo;artifact of the grouping&dquo; indicates that he should
take his own suggestion, meant for those simulators
who find themselves out of their element, and &dquo;start

reading at night and in odd moments to learn what he
is doing.&dquo;
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